Minutes

NSSA Executive Committee Teleconference

March 28, 2012

Role Call – Meeting called to order by President Gast at 7:00 PM CDT. Present were Bob DeFrancesco, Vice President; Jack Tans Secretary/Treasurer;  Sam Armstrong, Zone 2;  John Haugh, Zone 3; Ken Keth, Zone 4; Ron Ausman, Zone 5; Gary Mathews, Zone 6; Bill Wright, Zone 7; John Bratty, Zone 8; Bill Batty, Immediate Past President.  Also present were Michael Hampton Jr., Executive Director, Linda Steen, Skeet Director; Steve Scales, Finance Director; Rick Davis, Zone 9 and Michael Ferchaw were absent.

Business Agenda:

1. Discussion of target Fees for the World Shoot, Masters and US Open.  Recently, cost of targets provided by several suppliers to skeet and sporting clay clubs around the country have increased because of supply problems and other factors.  For this reason, fees for shooting will necessarily be increased.  It was agreed by consensus, after discussion, historical review and budget review that the shooting fees for the Masters be increased by $3 to $58; the US Open fees increased $1 to $56 and the World shoot fees be increased to $47 from $45 and that they be reviewed each year to assure that they are appropriate to costs and to income.

2. Update of Ruled Ballot results.  Michael reported that all rules changes and updates were approved by the Board of Directors.
3. Update on Board of Directors.  Linda reported on the input of nominations for the Board of Directors.  Nominations are proceeding on schedule.
4. Update of several construction projects at the National Gun Club.  
· Maintenance Building: project is well underway with the main building to be delivered on April 16.
· Vender Row Bathrooms:  project completed with remodeled bathrooms, etc.
· Stadium Bleachers:  project complete, great improvement.
· Gun Club Score Boards: installed, working and used for the Blazer Shoot
5. Marketing Coordinator.  Resumes have been received form 71 candidates for this position in San Antonio.  Some 20 candidates are going to be interviewed by telephone and finalists will be interviewed in person to complete the selection process.

6. Steve Scales reviewed the Year-to date financial results.  It appears that a successful year is underway.

Business for the evening was completed. There was a motion by Bob DeFrancesco with a second by Bill Wright to adjourn the meeting.

Telephone conference concluded at approximately 8:15 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Tans

Secretary

